THE PITTMAN FAMILY MISSIONARIES TO CHILE

July 2024



Independent Fundamental Baptist

Calvary Baptist Church 1600 South State Street (P.O. Box 131) Knob Noster, Missouri 65336

Phone: Cell +56 9 6145 3537 Church 1.660.563.2379 US # 660 898 1611

Email Us james.pittman@cbckn.org

Jeff Merrick, Pastor Email: preacher@cbckn.org

James 11/04 Jennifer 04/04 Nathan 11/12/2007 Isaiah 12/15/2010 Titus 02/19/2018



Dear Supporting Pastors and Churches:

We want to thank you all for your faithful prayers and financial support. We are honored to be your missionaries to Chile.

Since being in the States, we have been able to check in with churches we could not see in 2020 when we were in. This has been a blessing to us and the churches as well. It is good for them to reunite with their missionaries and for us to see how they are all doing as well. Conferences are a special blessing since you can get to know new people more. The kids enjoy being with other kids their age who speak the same language. You may think that is a minor thing, but when you are in a country with a different language, you long to just be able to not worry about translating everything in your brain while communicating with others. We were also able to attend a Jr. camp for all the kids. They thoroughly enjoyed the week, full of good preaching, fellowship, activities, and food. Everyone was able to make new friends during the week.

The church in Chile is making significant strides in our absence. They have been steadfast in their outreach to the community, and our goal of distributing a John and Romans along with the first Bible Study in every house in our city of 400,000 plus people is being pursued with determination. The brethren's faithfulness to services and Brother Guillermo's preaching testify to their commitment. We also have some new people doing discipleship. Please pray for the Venezuelans who have been attending.

Please continue to pray for the country of Chile in the economic situation with many people there. Many people have had difficulty finding jobs if they work for themselves, and finding a job in a company is also challenging. Numerous companies have let people go to stay afloat, or the company has dissolved. This has all been since the current president has been in office. They will need to get through another 1 1/2 years, then maybe they will get things turned around. The country has been experiencing a lot of rain this year with colder-than-normal temperatures as well. The economic situation is a significant challenge for us and the community, and your prayers are greatly appreciated.

We are thrilled to share that our son Seth has graduated from the law enforcement academy and is now an official Sheriff Deputy! It was a joyous moment for us to witness him achieve this significant milestone, and we were even able to attend his swearing-in ceremony at the county courthouse.

We asked for prayer about the two passports last time. We received another letter from the government, which needed more information. This time, they told us exactly what they needed. Apparently, we did not have both parents' signatures on them. We had to get a notarized document stating that both parents gave permission for them to get new passports to proceed with getting new passports for our two younger ones.

Again, we thank you for your prayers and financial support. God is using you all here in the ninth region of Chile; please continue to pray for us and all these things. God bless!

Thank you
James Pittman and Family,
Missionaries to the People of Chile

"... We are His Workmanship...," Ephesians 2:10